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GRAPHIC COMMUNICATIONS/PRINTING 
ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Tuesday, April 27, 2010
6:30-8:00 PM
SHL 214

Present					Representing
Nick Benson					ESD Print Shop
Maya Muller, Committee Chair		Muller Design Studio
Mike Harden					Battle Ground Printing
James VanNess				Journal Graphics
Cathy Herman					Clean Copy
Gus Torres					Gus Torres Illustration & Interactive
Bruce Bryant					Bryant-Johnsen Media
Carol Johnsen					Bryant-Johnsen Media
					
						Clark College
Kristl Plinz					GRCP Department Head
Dedra Daehn					Associate Director of Instructional 
      Operation

Ms. Maya Muller, Committee Chair, called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM with introductions.  

Agenda: 
No changes to the Agenda.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:
After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Curriculum Review:

· GRCP/ART Graphic Design Update:  GRCP is working with the Art Department this year to look at both curriculums and come up with a Graphic Design curriculum that has the best of both worlds and is transferrable to a 4 year institution.  She handed out the Graphic Design learning outcomes and detailed competencies. Professor Plinz said that she and other faculty will be visiting area community colleges that have similar degrees.  One that they will be visiting soon is Everett College to learn about their Graphic Design program.  GRCP is shifting towards fine arts graphic design with integration of prepress/technical skills into the coursework.  This proposal will be presented to IPT for approval.  The job market for graphic designers is estimated at 13% growth in the next 5 years, whereas pre-press and printing jobs are on the decline.

· Web Design Development – PHP need?  There are many web languages available now but Mr. Torres said that his concern is how to prepare your design strategically (with HTML/CSS) so that you are able to successfully hand off your project to a web developer.  Mr. Torres thinks any basic class like Intro to Web Scripting (that includes various languages like PHP and Javascript) would be a big help to the students. He does not think a class needs to be dedicated solely to PHP. He also suggested that our WDD students take an Intro to Programming class. Mr Harden and Ms. Muller’s comments echoed what Mr. Torres said.

· Advising Trends: More of our GRCP AAS students are choosing to pursue the WDD AAT or the suggested Graphic Design AA transfer degree instead. Many students are also supplementing their AA transfer degree with our Web Multimedia Certificate. Or, coming back to Clark for retraining with the Web Multimedia Certificate; it is a very popular Certificate. 

Technology Updates:

· Adobe CS5 Upgrade/Andersen Grant:  We are waiting for Andersen approval for $20,000 in “matching funds” to support our Adobe CS5 upgrade. GRCP has $20,000 in our GRCP Fees budget dedicated for this software upgrade.  Professor Plinz felt the Andersen Grant Request will be approved, and should be able to purchase the CS5 upgrades in the summer. Ms. Muller mentioned that Bridgetown is partnering with Adobe and will do a free CS5 workshop on May 19th (this is an excellent opportunity for the students).

· Hardware (iMacs, scanners, printers, digital camera, video cameras, wacoms) Professor Plinz said the new iMacs are working well. The replacement cycle is every four years, so IT Services promised to replace any iMacs that breaks down.  Professor Plinz said there are adequate number of scanners and printers, and digital cameras are not in high demand anymore. Our scanners are getting old, and may need to be replaced within the next two years.

· Portland Litho Club Scholarship Recipients:
1. Winter – Maggee @ NW Printed Solns.
2. Spring – Harmony @ Metro Print
3. Summer – Amalia @ Battleground Printing
Professor Plinz said that after receiving word on these scholarship funds, she came up with the idea for intern-based scholarships. This provides employers with temporary help, provides students with valuable work experience, and allows GRCP to establish partnerships with industry. Scholarship are $800 ($300 pays for tuition for the Intern-class which counts toward their degree, and the other $500 goes to the student for their time, effort, and transportation.) Portland Litho Club provided $8000; enough for 10 scholarships. Professor Plinz asked advisory members to email her with names of businesses who many be interested in hosting a GRCP Intern in the coming year.

Advisory Committee Business:

· By-Laws: A motion was made to amend the current By-Laws to change the officer’s terms to two years (instead of one) in Article III, Section 1. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved. 

· Election of Officers:  Since Richard England can no longer serve as Vice Chair, nominations were opened for the office of Vice Chair. A motion was made to nominate Ms. Cathy Herman to be the Vice Chair.  The committee approved the nomination by unanimous vote.

· Work Plan: Dedra Daehn distributed the proposed Work Plan form in which there are 5 separate objectives.  Dedra explained that the committee can pick one or two goals and did not have to have 5 goals each year.  Also, some of these goals may take longer than a year to complete.  Curriculum Review and Graphic Design curriculum will be one of the items on the work plan.  Support for facilities and funding will be a work plan item if funding is not approved this year for the software. Dedra said that she will put the work plan details together with Kristl and distribute it to the members prior to the fall meeting.


Next Meeting:

The Fall quarter meeting was tentatively scheduled for week 5 on Tuesday, October 19th at 6:30pm. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:23 PM.  
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